
 

TO:  Geraldine Lazarre, Chairwoman 

   and Members, Jackson Bond Citizens’ Advisory Committee 

FROM:  Carlos A. Migoya 

  Chief Executive Officer  

DATE:  January 25, 2023 

RE:  Jackson Miracle-Building Bond Interim Quarterly Report 

 

 

As Jackson Health System nears completion of the 2013 Miracle-Building Bond program, the vast majority of 

projects funded by the bond are now operational and most of the $830 million has been spent or fully allocated.  

Work on outstanding projects, including the Jackson Medical Pavilion in Coral Gables, is continuing as 

planned. In April, we will provide the Citizens’ Advisory Committee with a full programmatic update detailing the 

progress on projects and funding.  

We look forward to celebrating the formal completion of the program in the near future.  

If you can have questions, please feel free to contact me directly.  

 

c: Walter T. Richardson, Chairman, 

   and Members, Public Health Trust Board of Trustees  

Don Steigman, President 

 David Zambrana, Executive Vice President & Chief Operating Officer 

 Mark Knight, Executive VP & Chief Financial Officer 

 Julie Staub, Executive VP & Chief Human Resources Officer 

 William Seed, Senior VP, Construction & Design 

Matthew I. Pinzur, Senior VP & Chief Marketing Officer 

Isa Nuñez, VP, Construction & Design 

Esther Caravia, VP, Government Relations & Chief of Staff to the CEO 

Jennifer Piedra, Associate VP, Communication & Outreach 

Ivenette Black, Secretary to the Public Health Trust Board of Trustees 
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